Lambrick Parents Advisory Council
Zoom: 7:00pm Wednesday January 5, 2022

Your LAMPAC Executive for 2021-2022:

e PAC Presidents — Larisa Hutcheson
e Treasurer — Dawn Sheldrick
e Secretary — Sheri Yager
e VCPAC Rep — Vacant
e Member at Large — Cecilia Velasco, Dana Eckardt
Attendees: Larisa, Dawn, Pauline, Sheri, Dana, Geoffrey(vice principal), Gord (principal)
Minutes

1. Welcome! Introductions and Call to Order
Approval of Prior Minutes - done (posted each month on the Lambrick website)
3. Approval of Agenda

g

4. LamPAC: recent and upcoming events - Larisa
Nothing of note in the LamPAC email.

5. Treasurer’s update — Dawn
Dawn reviewed the current revenue and expenses. We are mostly on track for what we
had planned.

6. Emergency Preparedness — Cecelia
Nothing to report

7. VCPAC update - vacant

8. Administration Report — Principal Gord Mitchell

1)Introduce Geoffrey MacDonald
Geoffrey is our new Lambrick Vice Principal.

2)Ministry Updates for COVID:

a. Limit Crowding and kids congregating at school
i.Likely shorter lunch period to prevent crowding
ii.Eating in classrooms with reduced capacity

iii.Designated entrances
iv.No hanging around after school
v.Kids on spares not being in the building



b. Daily Health Check Reminder:

i.Expectation is kids, parents and staff do this before arriving at school: Stay Home If Unwell
ii.Protocols in place if feeling unwell at school (isolated and sent home); Office to be notified is a
student leaves during the day for sickness or other reasons.

iii. Exposures will be handled by Public Health

3 types of school shutdowns:

1. Transportation closure - no buses

2. Health Closure - decision by Public Health

3. Functional Closure - District & School decide; for instance, could be if not enough staff to
safely open.

c. Masks reminder to all to be diligent

d. Hand Hygiene/Cleaning

3) Switch to Semester 2 coming: students will have the next couple of weeks to finish up. Final
Completion Day on Jan 27th and a Turnaround day on Jan 28th. New Semester 2 classes start
Monday Jan 31st

4) Academy Info Night (Virtual) one week tonight... please share with families you know that
might be interested... direct them to our website and then click on Academy Program for more
info

5) Lunch program will run 1 week past end of semester to make up for missing week of January
3rd. Don’t know if a Lunch program will be possible during semester 2, but will be run if feasible
during this current wave of COVID.

6) Visitors limited, but not prohibited. If the purpose can be done on phone/email, it should
There is a sign-in process.

7) School sports continuing, games & practices ok. No tournaments and no spectators.

New Business:
* Next meeting: February 3rd 7pm
Watch the school Friday LP Weekly email for the Zoom or in person details

All Parents/Guardians of Lambrick students welcomed!
LAMPAC is your voice! We encourage you to participate.

Contact your Executive anytime at lampac2015@gmail.com



